
Medary Town Board-Regular Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday May 11, 2010 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on 
Tuesday May 11, 2010 at the Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 
7:05 pm by Chairperson Linda Seidel.  Members present were, Supervisor I 
Robert Keil, Supervisor II Mike Weibel, Treasurer Sandra Schmitz and 
Clerk Terry J Houlihan. 
Also in attendance were the following:            
Bob Kaplan         RW Peters            Ron Trussoni      Mike Kemp 
Paul Jonas           Wayne Lemar       Dan Wozney      Warren Witzman 
Donna Smith       Ruth Keil 
 
Approval of last month’s minutes 
Motion: Keil to approve the minutes of April 13, 2010 regular town 
meeting.  Second by Weibel,  ALL AYE 
 
Approval of April 10, 2010 minutes 
Motion: Keil to approve the minutes of April 10, 2010 Special Town 
minutes.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 
Said minutes were approved and placed on file. 
 
Personnel – Janitor/Groundskeeper, and Building Inspector 
Table until June meeting  
 
Mike Kemp – Shelby Fire Dept. 
Shelby Fire Chief Mike Kemp wanted to know if Town of Medary had a 
Fire Ordinances for: Auto Accidents, Fire Ring permit for Mobile Home 
Park, and Burn Permits.   
Chief Kemp was informed the only Fire Ordinance was for a five day burn 
permit, which the resident has to call the La Crosse County Dispatch before 
and after they would burn.  Chief Kemp would also request that the Medary 
residents would also call his cell phone number (780-2845) when starting a 
fire. 
Chief Kemp will send copies of Shelby’s Ordinances for Medary Board 
members to review and pursue if they would like. 
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Road Striping 
Clerk will contact Vernon County Highway Dept that there will be no road 
striping for 2010.  Maybe consider Miller Road in addition to Smith Valley 
Road for 2011. 
Road Matters 

• Wolf Ridge Court – replaced stop sign. 
• La Crosse County Hwy Dept sweeper was down for repair work.   
• Need to finish Town of Holland first and will start Medary township 

next. 
 

Citizens Concerns 
• Donna Smith – waterway for culvert on Meadow Wood Road will be 

placed on the June agenda. 
• Street signs for Scheel – Condo (16 Pines) off of Hwy 16.  Scheel will 

have to amend condo plat at the La Crosse County Zoning Office to 
include the street names.  After the street signs can be ordered. 

 
Monthly Bills 
The new Building Inspector, Marvin Horman submitted a bill of $1,300.00 
for finishing the inspections, which had been started by the former Building 
Inspector Richard Grosskopf.  
Motion: Keil to approve invoice of $1,300.00 that was handed in by Marvin 
Horman for the inspection that had been completed from January thru May 
2010.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 
 
Motion: Weibel to contact former Building Inspector Richard Grosskopf to 
determine if inspection costs were included in permits he had issued for 
which Mr. Horman was inspecting.   If inspection fees were collected seek 
reimbursement for the costs of $1,300.00 for the inspections that had been 
started in 2009 by Richard Grosskopf but, had to be completed by Marvin 
Horman.  Second Keil  ALL AYE 
 
Motion: Weibel to approve and pay monthly bills.  Second Keil  ALL AYE 
 
Motion: Weibel to adjourn the meeting.  Second Keil  ALL AYE 



Meeting was adjourn at 7:50 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Terry J Houlihan 
 


